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13.07.2020 

Dear Parents / Guardians,  

Arrangements of Early Commencement of Summer Holiday 

 

In view of the exponential growth of local confirmed cases of COVID-19, the Education Bureau (EDB) 

announced that all schools will start the summer holiday on 13 July, 2020.  

 

Opening of School Campus 

1. From 13 July 2020 (Monday) to 22 July 2020 (Wednesday), we will arrange staff to be on duty from 

8:00 am to 1:15 pm, Monday to Friday, to look after students who need to come back to school for 

lack of carer at home.  

2. For the safety of the students, if parents have to send your child/ ward to school, please call the 

school to let us know in advance. Since the school bus service is suspended, parents need to bring 

the students to school and pick them up from school on time. Moreover, students are requested to 

have their temperature checked before they come, wear a surgical mask and come to school 

according to the normal school hours in uniform. 

 

Summer Reading Programme 

1. The EDB launches the “Gift Book Pilot Scheme (2020)” to offer free printed books to all primary 

students with an aim to encourage leisure reading anytime and anywhere during the summer holiday 

and nurture students’ good reading habits. Each P1 or P.6 student will receive one book.  For P.2-5, 

each student will receive two books.  Because of the early commencement of summer holiday, all 

books will be distributed to students in September after the summer vacation.  

2. Our school has also joined “eRead Scheme” organized by Hong Kong Education City.  The scheme 

provides a wide range of quality Chinese and English e-books in various categories and levels.  There 

are 100 Chinese and 150 English free ebooks available from 16 July to 31 December 2020 with 

unlimited access.   Students can download the EdBookShelf mobile app, or go to the “eRead Scheme” 

website (https://www.hkedcity.net/ereadscheme) via a web browser, and log in with their HKEdCity 

accounts to enjoy reading. 

 

Purchase of Textbooks (2020/21 School Year) 

1. The selling of textbooks for the new school year by our textbook supplier, T. H. Lee Book Co. Ltd., is 

rescheduled to 4 September 2020 (Friday). Parents can also choose to buy the textbooks from other 

bookshops.  

http://www.lcu.edu.hk/
https://www.hkedcity.net/ereadscheme


2. In order to avoid gathering due to COVID-19, textbooks will be sent into the classroom directly and 

the supplier will not sell textbooks to parents on that day. Students must submit the 7-11 payment 

slip and receipt to their class teacher on 1 September if they want to purchase textbooks through 

the school. 

 

Preparation for Secondary School for Primary 6 Students 

1. P.6 students should follow the instructions given by the allocated secondary school regarding the 

arrangement of Pre-Secondary One Hong Kong Attainment Test (if any). 

2. P.6 students should check the school website of the secondary school for any related information. 

 

Strengthening preventive measures and following health advice by the Centre for Health 

Protection 

1. Parents should avoid letting their children go to crowded places. 

2. Wear a surgical mask when taking public transport or staying in crowded places. It is important to 

wear a mask properly, including hand hygiene before wearing and after removing a mask. 

3. Wash hands with liquid soap and water, especially before touching the mouth, nose or eyes, after 

touching public installation or when hands are contaminated by respiratory secretion after coughing 

and sneezing. 

4. If any students are confirmed to have infected by COVID-19 or have had “intimate physical contact” 

with suspected/confirmed person infected by COVID-19, parents should report to the school as soon 

as possible so that the school can take appropriate measure and report the case to the Central 

Notification Office of the Centre for Health Protection (CHP) immediately. 

5. To prevent from the COVID-19 effectively, please always pay attention to the CHP website 

http://www.chp.gov.hk and the EDB website http://www.edb.gov.hk. 

 

Commencement of 2020/2021 New School Year 

Our 2020/2021 school year will begin on 1.9.2020 (Tuesday). School hours for the first week from 

1.9.2020 (Tuesday) to 4.9.2019 (Friday) is 8:30 a.m. to 12:00 noon. Parents are reminded to pick up your 

children on time. 

 

I sincerely hope that parents could join hands with us to fight against the disease for the well-being of 

our students and get prepared for the new school year. Parents should browse the EDB website and the 

school website regularly for any important messages/ latest updates or announcement by the EDB or the 

school. Should you have any enquiries, please feel free to contact our school office at 23868049. 

 

Ms HO Mei-lin 

Headmistress 

http://www.chp.gov.hk/
http://www.edb.gov.hk/
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